Customer Services Director August 2010
I had already indicated at the Council Meeting that I didn’t want to contine with the job in its current format. There is no actual job description but one would assume it was meant to be as an overseer of work done in grading, website, membership and magazine. Since the three paid positions within the organisation cover these areas of work if oversight is required it shouldn’t be provided by one of these same officials. 
It was indicated that a reassessment of director roles would be undertaken after this year’s AGM. 

Grading and Website
The new grading list was published earlier this month. Area graders continue to improve the speed at which data is submitted.  Many congresses supplied results within a day of the event’s completion – some on the same day. Some leagues provide a weekly supply of new results to coincide with the weekly refresh of online grades. 

We adopted a new conversion factor for ECF grades during the season. The actual results achieved by Scots in English events was better predicted with the new formula rather than the old – suggesting it was correct to amend.
One set of grading fees was still outstanding after 15 months. I don’t think this requires any particular new policy. The simple solution is anyone who supplies grading data and fails to pay the appropriate fee will not be able to get new data processed until outstanding fees are paid. These have now been paid.
Andrew McHarg of Livingston has joined the CS programming team and has a number of ideas to boost grading and web services. The online itemised grading reports will be enhanced with an improved display and more detailed stats. Gordon Rattray continues to provide invaluable support for grading services.
Andrew also has ideas to allow for a website revision and web reports to be made without the need for all material to be submitted via the webmaster. This may finally be a solution to the regular comment at these AGMs that the web work needs to be split over more people. People should also check regularly that the areas covered by their work has accurate updated information on the web.
One temporary downside of the changes has been a recent delay to website uploads and a disruption to Grand Prix tables. These were unforeseen consequences of the change to the website package. 

Website contributors: Thanks to Richard Heathwood who took over the membership and calendar web pages run by former secretary George Anderson. Thanks to Peter Woods for an excellent Scottish Championship site. Crawford McNab continues to oversee the games download page and Andy Howie invigilates the Noticeboard. Thanks also to individuals who run league and club sites throughout the country to which CS links.
